Minutes from Automotive Tech Committee meeting;

116th AES Convention in Berlin. 9 May 2004 

Minutes taken by Steve Hutt and Edited by Richard Stroud

As usual, our Technical Committee meeting was organized around the elements of our Mission Statement. 

• The first Mission Statement was changed as follows. To encourage the development of technical papers, workshops and poster sessions in the field of Automotive Audio (bold text added).
Tim Nind , TC vice-Chairman, proposed a multichannel workshop. Its purpose is to determine evaluation categories and questions most appropriate to potential customers, etc. Apparently, Roger Furness has indicated space would be available for the vehicles.

Multichannel vehicles would be set up for evaluation by convention attendees. Data would be gathered in the form of ratings and comments. The ratings methods and/or questions would be changed on site as more data is gathered. Kristina Pray would use her data analysis skills to organize this effort.

Animated discussion ensued concerning test material and who would select and/or record the discs. Suggested was that a smaller group representing various interests would determine source details.

Perhaps one test group would have a listing reference and one would not to note differences. 

We would like to have the workshop on last day of the convention to have the results. A repeat in Barcelona could also be done. Tim Nind will head the Multichannel Evaluation Workshop activity.

• Mission Statement two: To promote awareness of new trends and developments which may impact vehicular audio.

Phil Muzio asked is there was value in exploring hi-resolution playback in a car. Thoughts were that road noises caused masking of more subtle differences, if they are even perceptible in a quiet room. Spatial cues and softer signals would likely be affected. 

There are similar discussions in the multichannel group regarding home audio. Mark Ziemba indicated that while some tests indicate detectable differences between DTS, Dolby Digital and SACD/DVD Audio, these are not great differences. 

It was suggested that conclusions be drawn from home consumer studies, then data applied to the vehicle.

Geoff Martin is studying distraction influence on multi-channel quality 

GM consumer business can provide numerous formats, why not a car format? Neal House said that we could have recordings made with different bit rates & play each to determine differences audible in cars There was not a general agreement that car recordings should be different that those for home.

Neal also mentioned that a new generation was growing up with degraded audio (MP3), while hi resolution is being pushed - point is maybe about content.

There was some discussion about broadcast multi-channel audio.

Mark Ziemba suggested it would be good to do a communication update e.g. Neural Audio, as they may be considering adjusting surround algorithms to correct for automotive OEM “inadequacies”.

Dick Stroud, TC Chairman, read the “Trends” report. The section regarding evaluation was update and Mark’s comment above was generalized and added as a new trend.

• Kendall Castor-Perry of Harman offered that there was too much Harman presence in committee meetings and that this damages AES credibility. Eighteen of the twenty-five attendees were from Harman. 

Dick Stroud offered that the fix is absolutely not to reduce the number of Harman attendees, but rather to increase participation from other company personnel.

Tim Nind said that we need representation from car companies (should we recruit them?). Phil Muzio asked about doing a car show.

Mark Ziemba mentioned limitations of budget issues at car companies. 

Laurie Fincham mentioned there was a Ford person at the AES (but not in our meeting).

Neal House thought of holding a meeting in Detroit.- maybe a sectional meeting. The chairman will follow up (but the somewhat similar Detroit-based SAE Audio Systems session doesn’t attract much car company support). 

[An after-meeting note: We were in Germany, and no German vehicle makers were in attendance. I’m wondering if it’s because the car companies in general turn their audio activities over to suppliers.]

Kristina Pray thought she could perhaps get Bose participation.

The remaining Mission statements generated no discussion. The meeting was adjourned.

